
 

STAFF REPORT 

9/21/2021 

TO: Parks and Recreation Chair and Commissioners 

FROM: Maritza Martinez, Public Works Director  

SUBJECT: Provide direction on conceptual design of Bagdouma Basketball Court 

Replacement Project.  
 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

 

Staff requests direction on conceptual design of Bagdouma Basketball Court Replacement Project.   

 

BACKGROUND: 

 

The City has applied for a County of Riverside Urban County Allocation Program for Community 

Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds for fiscal year 2020-21 for the Bagdouma Basketball 

Court Replacement Project.  The awarded funds for this project totals $395,000.  The Project 

improvements include replacement of the basketball court, lighting and improvements to the 

adjacent retention basin.   

 

DISCUSSION/ANALYSIS: 

 

On March 10, 2021, City Council awarded a professional services agreement to Egan Civil, Inc. 

for engineering services for the Bagdouma Basketball Court Replacement Project.  The scope of 

services awarded included topographic base mapping, conceptual site plan, site improvement plan, 

bid documents and construction support services.  Egan Civil, Inc. has completed three conceptual 

site plan options (attached below).   

 

Option 1 redesigns the space to have two full basketball courts, one half court, one tennis court 

and two pickelball courts.  Option 2 redesigns the space to have two full basketball courts, two 

half courts, and one tennis court.  Option 3 will have three full basketball courts and two half 

courts. 

 

The Commission reviewed this item on July 20, 2021 and requested staff solicit community 

feedback using the City’s social media platforms.  Staff launched a Survey Monkey poll to obtain 

public input on the three options provided for the Bagdouma Basketball Court Replacement Project 

and received over 500 responses.  Of the three options, the option that received the overwhelming 

public support was for Option 1. 



 
 

 

 
FISCAL IMPACT: 

All options are within the allocated budget and a recommendation of any option presented will 

not have a negative fiscal impact.  

Attachments: Options 1-3 


